

PLANNING AND BUILDING DEPARTMENT

PLANNING DIVISION

https://www.edcgov.us/Government/Planning

PLACERVILLE OFFICE:

2850 Fairlane Court, Placerville, CA 95667 BUILDING (530) 621-5315 / (530) 622-1708 Fax **PLANNING**

(530) 621-5355 / (530) 642-0508 Fax planning@edcgov.us

LAKE TAHOE OFFICE:

924 B Emerald Bay Rd South Lake Tahoe, CA 96150 (530) 573-3330 (530) 542-9082 Fax

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

The County of El Dorado Board of Supervisors will hold a public hearing in the Supervisors Meeting Room, 330 Fair Lane, Placerville, CA 95667 on October 22, 2024, at 1:15 p.m., to consider appeals received from Judy Husak and Leslie Schoenfeld appealing the Planning Commission's September 12, 2024 approval of Commercial Cannabis Use Permit CCUP21-0008/Archon submitted by KEVIN MCCARTY. The property, identified by Assessor's Parcel Number 095-030-036, consisting of 114.69 acres, is located on the south side of Omo Ranch Road and east of Paul Summer Road, in the Somerset area, Supervisorial District 2. (County Planner: Evan Mattes, 530-621-5994) (Mitigated Negative Declaration)

The Planning Commission has recommended approval of CCUP21-008 based on the Findings and Conditions of Approval on file in Planning Services of the Planning and Building Department.

Agenda and Staff Reports are available no less than 72 hours before the meeting at https://eldorado.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx

All persons interested are invited to attend and be heard or to write their comments to the Board of Supervisors at 330 Fair Lane, Placerville, CA 95667 or via e-mail: edc.cob@edcgov.us. If you challenge the application in court, you may be limited to raising only those items you or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written correspondence delivered to the Board at, or prior to, the public hearing. Any questions regarding this project should be directed to the County of El Dorado Planning and Building Department, 2850 Fairlane Court, Placerville, CA 95667 or via e-mail: planning@edcgov.us.

COUNTY OF EL DORADO PLANNING COMMISSION KAREN L. GARNER, Executive Secretary October 2, 2024